September 18, 2018

Wendi A. Horwitz, Deputy Attorney General 

State of California Department of Justice

300 South Spring Street, Suite 1702

Los Angeles, CA 90013-1230

RE: Dignity Health and Catholic Health Initiatives Merger
Dear Deputy Attorney General Horwitz,

I am writing to express my concerns about the proposed merging of Dignity Health and Catholic Health Initiatives (CHI) to form a new organization. As health care institutions merge, the choice of where to get health care becomes more limited. This merger could impede access to critical health services for San Luis Obispo County and California communities, specifically putting at risk access to reproductive health services, gender-affirming care, end-of-life care, and services for low-income communities. 

Catholic hospitals typically follow the Ethical and Religious Directives (ERDs) promulgated by the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops, which forbid many reproductive health services, including all birth control methods, sterilization, miscarriage management, abortion, the least invasive treatments for ectopic pregnancies, and some infertility treatments. The ERDs provide no exceptions for risks to a patient’s health or even life. In July 2018, Catholic Church released an updated version of the ERDs with significant additions to the section governing collaborations, stating that any mergers must be operated “in full accord with the moral teaching of the Catholic Church.” 

While some hospitals – including French Hospital in San Luis Obispo – don't follow the ERDs, and are instead subject to a less restrictive “Statement of Common Values,” it is unclear what would happen if church authorities later found this arrangement unethical. My concern is that if the local Bishops or other Catholic authorities decide it is unacceptable that some Dignity Health hospitals provide services prohibited by the Church, they can force these hospitals out of the system, or enforce following of the ERDs, which puts religious beliefs over medical standards. 

At the same time, LGBTQ+ affirming care and transition services for the transgender community are not addressed, and vary by facility.

It is also unclear if the doctors who would work for the newly created entity would be able to provide services not approved by the Catholic church in their outpatient clinics, or if they would be required to follow either ERDs or Statement of Common Values outside of the hospital as well. 

I firmly believe that our community deserves access to all medical care, including all of women's reproductive health services, gender-affirming care, and end-of-life care, regardless of income, location or gender identity, as based on medical standards, not religious beliefs. 

Thank you for your attention to this important matter. 

Sincerely, 


Name

Business Entity/State Agency (if applicable)

Street Address

City, State, ZIP

email address (if applicable)
